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Greetings from the Chair 
We are almost at another Osher year-end. While year-end means budgets and fiscal planning, year-
end also oftentimes means a change in Osher committee members as well. We are an organization 
which would not function without the dedication of people who are willing to help with everything 
from course leading to committee membership and we need you. Please take a look at the Org 
Chart in this newsletter on page 10 and go to the Osher website. Click on the Osher Handbook link 
to see what these committees do and which one sounds like fun to you. Please contact the current 
committee chairperson via the listed email address on the org chart to volunteer. If a committee 
has many active members everything goes better! 

Shortly, we will be offering another First Aid/AED training session. While we don’t have a date yet – 
it will be held on a Friday afternoon in the spring. Twenty people took this training the last time. If 
you are already trained and your certification is current, we would like to add you to our list so 
please email Osher.info@rit.edu with your name and when your certification ends. Please look for 
an eBlast announcing the training date. 

Keep your calendars free for the upcoming annual meeting on Friday, May 2 at 2 PM. See the notice 
on page 3 of this newsletter to see a picture and bio of the speaker. See if you see the family 
resemblance as he is our newsletter’s editor’s son, Eric Yellin! 

Another highly anticipated event is coming up on Friday, June 13 when we once again gather at the 
Genesee Valley Park for the year-end picnic. Let’s hope for the perfect sunny day! 

The campaign to “Save a Buck, Pick It Up!” was a huge success! Osher members saved us over $558 
in postage costs by picking up their catalog instead of having it mailed to them. Plus delivery time 
was significantly shortened! Look for this campaign to continue in the future! 

Well, I need to get this our editor.  I am sure there is more I could say, but this will have to do for 
now! 

Sincerely, 

Nita Genova 
Osher Chair of Council nmgbolly@aol.com 
 

Osher Speakers Bureau 

April will see Osher Speakers greeting spring with several appearances in our community: 

• 4/2 - Beth Van Fossen - “Global Warming” - Retired Men’s/Women’s Club, Metro YMCA 
 

• 4/3 - Jerry Honch - “Downton Abbey…” - Greece Library 
 

• 4/9 - Flo Paxon - “Why Mediate” - Retired Men’s/Women’s Club, Metro YMCA 
 

• 4/30 - Tim McDonnell -”Underground Railroad…” - Retired Men’s/Women’s Club, Metro YMCA 
 

Thanks to Ed Scutt for jumping in to help us with a last minute request - presenting “Acting: Choices and 
Listening” at the Pittsford Seniors Men’s Group on 3/14.  

Dennie Bortree 
Chair Outreach/Speakers dbortree@att.net 
 

   

Osher members Jim Roddy, Debbie Huff, Sandy Smith, and Joel Elias along with Julian 
and Mary Jane Thomas and Nita Genova (not pictured) attended the Lifespan Celebrates 
Aging luncheon.  Melissa Taylor from the office of RIT Government & Community 
Relations also enjoyed the afternoon. 
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Notes from the Program Administrator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RIT Fringe Festival 
RIT is proud once again to be a sponsor of the 3rd Annual First Niagara Rochester Fringe Festival.  The 
2014 festival will be held from September 18th through 27th, and registration is now open through April 
16th. Osher members are encouraged to participate! 
 
Apply through the RIT Fringe Festival website: http://www.rit.edu/gcr/fringefest/ 
You can participate in many ways: 

Comedy · Cabaret ·Theatre · Children’s Entertainment 

Music · Dance · Physical Theatre 

Musical Theatre · Performance Art · Poetry · Opera · Storytelling · Visual Arts 

The Fringe Festival is a spectacular celebration of the performing and visual arts in the heart of 
Rochester’s East End, featuring world-renowned performers as well as up-and-comers. To learn more, go 
to: http://rochesterfringe.com/ . NOTE: Under the “Submit Your Show” tab, the Rochester Fringe site 
will direct all RIT applicants to register by clicking “RIT Affiliated Shows Apply Here” link. 

RIT's presence at the festival increases each year so 2014 promises to be bigger and fringier than ever. 

Plan now to get involved! 

Questions? Contact Lynn Rowoth in Government and Community Relations at 
either lynn.rowoth@rit.edu or at 475-7408. 

United Way Update 
 
Thank you to the 44 Osher members who already have participated in the RIT United Way Campaign! 
 
Announcing (3) Grand Prizes to be drawn on April 4th at 4:00 p.m.! 
  
Grand Prize Drawings 
 
To qualify for entry into the drawings, a paper pledge form must be submitted by Noon on Friday, April 
4th. (No donation is required but certainly is appreciated.) 
  
Osher members who already have submitted a donation automatically are entered in these drawings. 
  
Gold Level:  Two Roundtrip United Airlines Tickets 
Our thanks to RIT Finance & Administration for the donation. 
 

• The certificates are good on United Airlines and valid on flights within the US-48, Alaska, 
Canada, Mexico and Caribbean. 

• All travel must be completed by February 21, 2015. 
 
 

Silver Level:  Reserved Parking Permit for Academic Year 2014/15 
Our thanks to RIT Parking and Transportation Services for the donation. 
 

• The single lot permit is valued at $225 and may be chosen in any available lot with reserve 
parking. The permit begins August 25, 2014 and is active until August of 2015. 

•  
Bronze Level:  $50 Barnes & Noble Gift Card 
Our thanks to Barnes & Noble @ RIT for the donation. 
 
If you are interested in participating and are unable to locate the packet that was mailed to you on March 
1st, please see me or email mtbgrl@rit.edu for a blank pledge packet. A business reply envelope is 
enclosed in each packet. 
  
Every Gift Changes Someone’s World! 
 
Please contact Lynn Rowoth in Government & Community Relations at 475-7408 or lcrgrl@rit.edu  OR 
Osher member Jack Callaghan at jcallaghan@rochester.rr.com with any questions. 
 
Thank you! I look forward to seeing you all again in a few weeks! 
 
 
Mary Bistrovich 
Osher Program Administrator mtbgrl@rit.edu 
 

Has spring sprung?! Not yet, but hopefully by the time the Osher 
spring term begins, we will be well into some warmer weather! As 
a reminder, the term starts on Monday, April 7th.  
 
Ride-Share Board 
If you need a ride to Osher, or if you are willing to provide rides 
for members, please email osher.info@rit.edu and let us know 
where you live and what days your classes are held so we can post 
the information and allow you to connect with one another. 
 

 

         Mary Bistrovich 

 

http://www.rit.edu/gcr/fringefest/
http://rochesterfringe.com/
mailto:lynn.rowoth@rit.edu
mailto:mtbgrl@rit.edu
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Annual Meeting 

 

University and his doctorate from Princeton University.  His 
book, Racism in the Nation's Service: Government Workers and 
the Color Line in Woodrow Wilson's America, was published by 
The University of North Carolina Press last spring.  Copies of 
the book will be available for purchase after the meeting. 
 
Jim Roddy, Vice-Chair Participation 
jroddy@rochester.rr.com 

We have booked a speaker for the 
annual meeting on May 2. 

Dr. Eric Yellin is an associate 
professor of history and American 
Studies at the University of 
Richmond.  He is a graduate of 
Brighton High School and earned his 
bachelor's degree   from    Columbia 

 

PFAULDER DVD’S 

The DVD Production team will burn the Pfaudler lectures onto a DVD for loan if a 
member submits a written request. If any individual would like to see a talk s/he 
missed, put a note in Carol Samuel’s mailbox using the following form which is 
available in the library. 

PFAUDLER DVD REQUEST 
Submit to Carol Samuel’s mailbox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recent titles which have been recorded but are not on DVD yet are: 
“Human Hand” Scott Grove     Jan. 30, 2014 
“Rochester City Ballet”      Feb. 13, 2014 
“Space Photography”       Feb. 20, 2014 
“19th Century Lake Ontario Schooner”  Feb. 27, 2014 
 

The following titles are on DVD, and can be borrowed from the library. 
“Health Care for Women in Uganda”  Jan. 23, 2014  
“Effective Pain Relief”    Feb. 6, 2014 
 

***Be sure to sign the DVD’s out from the library when you borrow them.  We 
do not have staff or time to keep track of them, and a few are missing. If you 
have borrowed one, please return it when you are finished.  Thank you. 
 
Loretta Petralis lorettap@rochester.rr.com  
Pfaudler DVD Production Committee 
 
 

NAME __________________________________________________________ 

HOW CAN WE REACH YOU (email, phone, times you’re at Osher)? 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 
TITLE AND DATE OF THE PFAUDLER YOU WANT REPRODUCED: 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
REASON: ________________________________________________________ 
 
(DVD’s may not be reproduced for commercial purposes; All Pfaudler and Osher DVD’s 
are the property of the Osher Collection.) 

 
 

Legacy Fund 
 
Believe it or not, and there certainly is reason for doubt, Spring is 
here.   And with it comes our annual fund drive for the Osher Legacy 
Endowment Fund.    We hope you’ll positively respond to the letter 
you’ll be receiving in April asking for a donation to the fund.    
 
Endowment funds provide support for a variety of needs in our 
Osher chapter.  We are currently making arrangements to purchase 
new computers for the staff, chairs for our wizards and class leaders, 
and the cost of training staff and volunteer members in AED/CPR 
training.   
 
Your gift provides for growing a base of funds that generate earnings 
which we may spend entirely or carry over from year to year.  We 
presently have about $15,000 available to us to spend. Of this about 
$5,000 has been tentatively committed to the items mentioned 
earlier.   
 
This living legacy remains a great way to honor fellow members, past 
and present.   
  
John Bacon jbacon6@rochester.rr.com 
Chair, Legacy Endowment Fund 
 

mailto:jroddy@rochester.rr.com
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The Photography SIG 
(special interest group) 

 
Organizer: Loretta Petralis  

Next meeting: Friday, May 9, 2014 
at 12PM in Osher Classroom 1. 

Agenda: We'll be planning our 
September photo show here at 
Osher.  Bring photos on a flash drive 
that you’d like to have in the show.  
Theme is "Extremes". 

For more information, contact 
Loretta Petralis -  
lorettap@rochester.rr.com 

Spring Term Pfaudler Enrichment Series 
 
The Spring Pfaudler Program promises to be another interesting one.  There will be three 
representatives from RIT, two speakers on health reform, Jack Garner on his new book, "Movies, 
Memoirs and Me" and several others, and a wonderful mystery speaker on April 24. 
 
Another plea for someone to take over my duties as Pfaudler chair in Sept.  It's really a very 
interesting and rewarding job.  Please let me know if you'd be interested or know of anyone you 
think might be interested. 
 

Spring Term, 2014 
 
April 10 – Edward Doherty, Vice-President for Community Programs, The Rochester Area   
     Community Foundation – “Poverty and the Concentration of Poverty in the Greater    
     Rochester Area”  
 
April 17 – Joyce Herman and Sue Staropoli, Community Activists –“Awakening the Dreamer,   
     Changing the Dream: An Introduction to the Pachamama Alliance, Inspired by the   
     Indigenous People of Ecuador”  
 
April 24 -  TBA 
 
May 1 – Dr. dt ogilvie, Dean and Professor, Saunders College of Business, RIT – “Urban     
   Entrepreneurship and Economic Development in Rochester”  
 
May 8 – Jack Garner – Veteran Entertainment Editor for Gannett and author of From My Seat   
   on the Aisle – “Movies, Memoirs and Me”  
 
May 15 – Wade Norwood – Director of Community Engagement, Finger Lakes Health System  
      Agency  
 
May 22 – Steve Galbraith, Curator, The Cary Collection, RIT – “The Cary Collection”  
 
May 29 – Scott Forsyth, Esq, Counsel to the Genesee Valley Chapter of the New York Civil  
     Liberties Union -  “Must We Surrender Freedom for Enhanced Security after 9/11,   
    Government Treats to Privacy”  
 
June 5 – Sarah Liebschutz –  Distinguished Service Professor Emerta, SUNY Brockport - “The   
   Affordable Care Act: Peril or Promise”  
 
June 12 – Joseph Fornieri, Professor of Political Science and Director of the Center for      
     Statemanship, Law and Liberty at RIT – “Abraham Lincoln, Philosopher Statesman”   
     What Constitutes Lincoln’s Political Greatness as a Statesman? 
 
 
Lewis Neisner, Chair, Osher Pfaudler Enrichment Series lewisneisner@yahoo.com 
 

Summer Seminar  

     

and decide which ones you would like to attend.  Since 
trips tend to fill up quickly, get your forms in early. Fill out 
the bottom portion of the information sheet and return it, 
with a check, to: Irene Liguori, 2080 Baird Road, Penfield 
NY 14526. 

If you have any questions, call the tour leaders-their 
phone number are included on each data sheet. 

If the trip is filled, Irene will call you and place your name 
on the wait list.  Early post marks will determine place on 
wait list. 

Lectures are free and open to all members and their 
friends.  You don’t have to sign up for the trips to attend 
the lectures.  This is a great way to introduce family and 
friends to Osher and its variety of activities. 

Hope to see you on the trips!! 

Sharon Garelick, Chair Summer Seminars 
sgarelick@rochester.rr.com 
  

Spring is finally here!!!   Check your 
mailbox on       April 1st for your Summer 
Seminar brochure.   Look over each trip  

Are you aware? 
 
Bob Hesselberth has 
published his memoir “Two 
Shakes of a Lamb’s Tail”?    It 
is a great testimony to Carol 
Samuel’s memoir course. 
Bob has been a member of it 
for many years.    
 
It’s a delightful read.   
 
John Bacon 
 

 

mailto:lorettap@rochester.rr.com
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Course Offerings Committee 

Spring Course Offerings 

I would like to recognize two first-time course leaders who are presenting new courses this term. 
New leaders are Stan Ertel, DNA and Genetics, and Eric Birken who is co-leading How to Listen 
to and Understand Great Music. 

As usual, the Spring term offers an interesting mix of courses. Of the 45 courses in our Spring 
course catalog, nearly 60 percent are New Courses and courses with substantial New Content. 

Help is At Hand 

The Course Offerings Committee stands ready to assist new course leaders in any way we 
can. Feel free to approach any Committee member. We can answer your questions, offer 
suggestions and advice or put you in touch with other Osher members with similar interests. 

In addition to COC members, there are a number of veteran course leaders who have 
volunteered to offer advice and assistance to prospective new leaders. Write to me at the email 
address below if you would like to contact one of these course leaders. 

One-on-one help is also available with specific skills like how to create interesting PowerPoint 
presentations or how to download videos for classroom use. 

Members of the 2013 – 2014 Course Offerings Committee 

Mary Barrett 
Neil Frankel 

Josh Hollander 
Brian Ives 

Muriel Klein 
Kathy Lewis 

Tom Low 
Peter Luce 

Susan McVay 
Victor Poleshuck 

Bridget Scott 
Mary Jane Thomas 

 
Summer Term 

Course proposals for the Summer 2014 term are due by April 30, 2014 
 
Peter Luce 
Chair, Course Offerings Committee 
pjluce@gmail.com 
 

MARKETING UPDATE 

 

SPRING INTO ACTION by becoming actively involved in recruiting a new member(s) to 
Osher.  As we enjoy being members of Osher, we all probably have friends, neighbors, 
etc. who may also enjoy Osher but either do not know about us or just need that nudge 
to come to see what we are all about.  This is all a potential new member needs to do to 
join us anytime during the Spring Term: 

• Call ahead (292-8989) or e-mail (osher.info@rit.edu) to schedule a visit.  
• They may visit any Monday through Thursday from 9:30 am - 3:30 pm and on 

Friday from 9:30 am – 1:15 pm. 
• They may visit for one day and up to one week to see Osher in action and to 

discover what they will gain from becoming a member. 
• Also, encourage them to visit our website at osher.rit.edu However, a personal, 

on-site visit is the most effective for a prospective member. 
 

We are the best recruiters/marketers for Osher.  Won’t you do your part to bring a new 
member to Osher? 

 

Our Search Engine Marketing (Pay-Per-Click) experiment ran from December 16, 2013 
through February 16, 2014.  Our marketing firm, Brand Cool, tell us that our efforts were 
very positive and that our results were within a range that indicated that Osher was 
visible and cost-effective during that time period.  They are scheduled to present the 
results to the Osher Council in April.   

 

Carolyn Vacanti 
Vice Chair, Marketing cvacanti@frontiernet.net 
 
 

mailto:pjluce@gmail.com
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ONE-SESSION COURSE PROGRAM 
 
The One-Session Course Program for the Winter Term was a success because of the Osher members who 
generously offered interesting and wonderful courses for the benefit of  all members.  We owe special thanks 
to: 
 
Nancy Aumann  - “Commemorating Women's and Rochester's    
                                   History – The Life and Times of Susan B. Anthony” 
 
Elise de Papp - “Role of the Horse in Civilization and in America” 

Roger Gans  - “Mayan Calendars” 

Steve Lambert - "Get A Smile, Rest A While, Maybe Get A Little 
                                Lifestyle But Surely Have A Laugh" 
 
Lewis Neisner - “Culture Shock 1913” 

Victor Poleshuck - “Sights, Flora and Fauna of South Africa, 
                                    Botswana and Zimbabwe” 
 
Sandy Smith, Lewis Neisner  - “Paley on Park Avenue – New York 
                                                          City” 
 
Chuck Sparnecht - “Gettysburg Seen and Unseen” 

Bob Vukosic – “Some of my Best Friends are Germs” 

John Wagner - “T'ai Chi for Health and Fitness” 

 
Thank you for sharing your knowledge, time and interests. 
 
 
SPRING is here, the daffodils have started to grow and the Spring Term starts soon.  Please consider 
offering a One-Session Course and sharing your interests, ideas, knowledge and enthusiasms with all of us.  
YOUR One-Session Course proposal is needed so our program will continue to be successful and exciting!  
Think about what topic you would like to offer and complete a proposal form. 
 
One-Session Courses will continue to be offered on Mondays from 11:15-12:45.  Sign-up sheets are 
available on the table under the information screen in the lounge.  One-Session Course offerings for April 
are: 
 
Monday, April 7 – 11:15 am 
 
Tom Low  - “Barry Goldwater Part I: To the '64 Nomination” 
 
We will discuss the career of Barry Goldwater, the Republican opponent of LBJ in 1964.  This first session 
will carry us from his Arizona beginnings, through his early political career and to his struggle with Nelson 
Rockefeller for the nomination.  Comments on, and memories of, the campaign will be welcomed!  Part II 
will follow on May 5. 
 
Monday, April 14 -11:15 am 
 
Steve Lambert - “Chuckle a Bit, Learn a Bit, Live a Bit” 
 
Are the Irish immigrants humorous, are maps good?  How about old cars, introverts, photos, saying no 
(sometimes or always) and last but not least, Andre Rieu. 
 
Monday, April 21 – 11:15 am 
 
Available for your course 
 
Monday, April 28 – 11:15 am 
 
Available for your course 
 
 
For  more information go to http://osher.rit.edu/content/membersnews.html  One-Session Course 
Proposal forms are available there or can be requested at osher.info@rit.edu .   Contact Mary Jane 
Thomas, One-Session Course Coordinator at mjosher@jt-mj.net with any questions. 
 
Information about forthcoming One-Session Courses is available in weekly e-mail notifications, on the 
information screen in the lounge, on the table under the screen and from class announcements. The 
schedule for One-Session courses is also available anytime from the Osher Member News and Information 
page of the Osher at RIT website. 
 
Mary Jane Thomas 
Coordinator, One-Session Courses mjosher@jt-mj.net 
 
 
 

http://osher.rit.edu/content/membersnews.html
mailto:osher.info@rit.edu
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BENEFITS CORNER 
 

Were You Aware that for your convenience and 
comfort…… 

• Our Osher building is equipped with WiFi. 
 

• Assisted listening devices are available for members who require them 
during course presentations.  Please ask at the reception desk. 
 
 

 

     Lead a Course! 

 

 

One of the perks of membership is the chance to lead a course.  Past and present course 
leaders say leading a course at Osher is a wonderful and rewarding experience. One learns 
more about a subject when one teaches it to others and class participants are energetic, 
curious and have lots of life experience to bring to the discussion. 

The courses lend themselves to many teaching formats. In addition to lecture and 
discussion, possibilities also include peer group seminars and one session courses. In peer 
group seminar classes members share leadership responsibilities. One-session courses are a 
great way to try one’s wings if teaching is a new adventure. 

New course leaders need to have a Regular membership in Osher, however no prior 
teaching experience is required. If an Osher member has an idea for a course, no matter 
how tentative, a member of our Course Offerings Committee would be glad to discuss the 
idea with him/her. 

Resource Librarians at the Wallace Library will assist course leaders with course 
development. 

 

Marie Restaino 
Chair,Media/Communication   marie.restaino@me.com 
 
 

 

Technical Help from Julian Thomas 
 
Thumb Drives – a warning! 
 
These are usually fairly robust (I've had several go through the wash and still work 
OK). However, on the basis of a recent experience where one of mine suddenly died, 
I highly recommend that you remember that for a thumb drive [stick drive, usb drive, 
whatever], just like any other disk drive, it's not a question of if it will fail, it's when.  
Never use one for any data that is not backed up somewhere else, and if you are 
using one to to bring files to Osher [for a class presentation, for example], it would 
be very prudent to have a second copy of your files on either a second thumb drive, 
or accessible via googledocs or some other cloud storage. 
 

Scanner training sessions 

Not many members are aware that there is a Canon flatbed scanner attached to the 
computer in the library.  While it was installed primarily for the benefit of course 
leaders so that they could scan and incorporate paper documents (up to 8.5*11”) in 
a course presentation, it is available for all members to use. 
      

 

It can scan pages either to jpg (image) files, or to a pdf file containing one or more 
pages.  There are instructions for its use by the scanner, but anyone interested in a 
training session should contact Julian Thomas – jt@jt-mj.net and let me know 
what days and times are best for you. I will then schedule some sessions (probably a 
max of 3 or 4 people at a time).  You will need either a USB thumb drive to save the 
files or a web-accessible email account to send them to your computer. 
 

mailto:marie.restaino@me.com
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Sig news 
 
Chamber Music: 
 
Members of our SIG performed during the social hour after the lecture at the Osher Arts and 
Lectures Albert Paley event on March 28, held at the RIT NTID Panara theater. 
 
The OSHER Chamber Music SIG is always looking for musicians who would like to join us 
once a week to play chamber music together. We set our meeting time each term based on 
the course schedules of our members to try to take advantage of days when most of us are 
at OSHER. So, how about getting that instrument out of the closet and picking it up again. 
Remember how much fun you used to have? (or maybe still do). If interested contact Kathy 
Lewis at kewis50@frontier.com or 533-1434.  
 
Purls of Wisdom (knitting): 
 
Purls of Wisdom meets every other Friday at 11am in room 1.  Please come and join us for 
knitting tips and talk.  If you knit and would like to come please call Terri Hurley 755-4705 
or e-mail her at terrihur@rochester.rr.com for more info. 
 
Theatre Sig: 
 
For information please contact   Jan Gans sg1066@frontier.com 
 
 
Photo SIG: 
 
Travel photos were the topic of the March 14 meeting.  We shared some solutions and 
resources for problems we encounter trying to photograph while traveling; Jane and Michelle 
also shared photos and techniques they've used during photo travel courses.  All in all, I had 
an enriching experience.  
  
For our next meeting which will be on Friday, May 9 in classroom #1, we'll be planning our 
September photo show here at Osher.  We haven't actually narrowed the theme yet, but the 
general idea will be "Extremes" -- of lens use e.g.17mm - or 500mm; of light, of texture, of 
color, of subject matter, or any other extreme you can imagine. 
We'll each bring 3 to 5 images for consideration and critiquing - they can be photos you 
already have in your possession. You won't have to take new ones unless you want to. Put 
JPEG images on a flash drive or a card/reader.  Jane Gotowka, the Osher person in charge 
of the displays, suggested about 15 images (depending on the sizes) could create a nice 
display. 
  
Michelle Turner will probably be leading an Osher class this summer similar to the one she 
conducted last year.   It will include photographing, together with some light room 
instruction.  Michelle is a very experienced photographer, a great teacher, and a well-spring of 
information.  Our group will consider her class as a future meeting once we know the 
summer schedule. 
  
Contact Loretta Petralis  lorettap@rochester.rr.com for more information. 
 
 
Bridge SIG: 
 
Is looking for members who would like to play bridge for a few hours Friday afternoons.   
Please contact Lewis Neisner lewisneisner@yahoo.com 
 
LINUX: 
 
We need someone to be the coordinator for this sig.  Anyone willing and interested please 
contact me, Julian Thomas – jtosher@jt-mj.net 
 
Apple Sig: 
 
This is the consolidation of the old Mac and iPad SIGs.  It is meeting roughly every other 
week on Wednesday afternoons.  At the February 12 meeting we addressed iPad/iPhone/iPod 
topics; several members presented problems and we came up with solutions for all! The next 
meeting is set for Wednesday April 23 at 3:30pm with an open agenda; hopefully some of 
our members will be able to share their experiences with OSX Mavericks. 
 
   All are welcome; please contact Julian Thomas - jtosher@jt-mj.net for information or to 
be added to the SIG mailing list. 
 
Bicycling SIG: 
 
The Bicycle SIG will start weekly rides when the daily temperate stays above 50 degrees 
during the daytime.  
But I will invite anyone that wants to join me on rides in April when the daytime is dry and 
above 40 degrees.  
 
Contact Richard Desarra rdscomm@rochester.rr.com for information. 
 
Julian Thomas SIG coordinator jtosher@jt-mj.net 
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Gallery 
 
There are some interesting happenings at the Osher gallery.  In the 
fireplace lounge we have a new portrait exhibit by Marilyn 
Gillespie.  Some examples can be seen in this newsletter issue. She 
has several representations, in a variety of media, of very prominent 
20th century women writers and artists.  Included are Gertrude Stein, 
Alice B. Toklas, Virginia Wolf, Collette and Edith Sitwell, to name a 
few.  Stop in to enjoy these wonderful works. 
. 
In the lobby gallery, there is a collection of paintings by Rose 
Welch.  As of this writing, we haven't seen what she will be 
showing.  I, for one, can hardly wait to see what she'll bring for us. 
 
Frank Michaels and I are hoping to try out a new way of exhibiting 
our artists' work.  We know that a lot of people have wonderful 
pictures stored on their computers that have never been printed or 
exhibited.  So we are planning to set up a digital photo frame to show 
slide shows of some of these images.  If you think you would like to 
participate and share your work in this new way, please let us 
know.  Also, when we get a slide show ready to share, we want your 
feedback. 

Jane Gotowka janegoto@gmail.com 

 

This picture of Virginia Woolf is a 
watercolor. 

 

Gertrude Stein and Alice B. 
Toklas is a collage of pencil 
drawing with gift wrap.   

 

 

 

Gertrude Stein is the 
subject of the series of 
plaster gauze castings. 

tings 

Marilyn Gillespie 

Marilyn also has a 
haunting pencil 
drawing of  Georgia 
O’Keefe, but it 
didn’t photograph 
too well.  You’ll have 
to see it. 

Library 
 
It is likely that some of you have, in your personal book collections, copies of travel guides still 
useful to armchair travelers and trip planners.  Would you share some of these? We realize that 
you search various internet sites and other travel services in your planning, and that travel 
guides soon outlive useful information about hotels, restaurants, etc., but often history is very 
nicely explained and lists of recommended sites make fascinating reading. 
 
Thank you for interesting books you have donated to the Osher library.  We hope you are 
checking shelves for books to read and enjoy. 
 
Sheila Hollander and Joanne Joyce 
smhatsan@aol.com        jjoyce3@rochester.rr.com 
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If you have any feedback for the 
Newsletter Editors, please feel free to 
use the following email: 
Oshernews@yahoo.com, or stop and 
speak to Laura Yellin at Osher (out of 
the high traffic areas, of course!) 

The next Deadline for submitting articles 
is  April 22, 2014. 

Thanks for reading the newsletter! 

New Members 

Alex Bradshaw 
Edward Murnan 

Tom Jones 
Fudeko Maruyama 

Julia Alaimo 
Lee Cokely 
Paul Lewis 

Douglas Hague 
Joan Sullivan 

Gifts to Osher 

Give a gift that keeps on growing. To honor the life of a loved one, a friend, a relative or a 
fellow worker, memorial or honorary gifts may be given to Osher. These thoughtful gifts will 
help us in so many ways to enhance the Osher program. 

 

Donations to the Special Projects Fund 

In Memory of Gene Samuel 
 

Sharon Garelick 
 

Donations to the Legacy Fund 

In Memory of Gene Samuel 

“Anonymous” 
Margaret Adams 
Carolyn Aradine 
John and Judy Bacon 
Robert and Georgianna Becker 
Judy Boyd 
John and Robin Caldwell 
Donald and Ann Cowley 
Elizabeth DeWitte 
Robert and Marianne Hesselberth 
William Hosley 
Bernard Isaacson and Madlyn McKay 
David and Patricia Johns 
Dick Jones 
Dolores Kleinberg 
Harry and Diana Kubick 
John and Sherri Litterer 

 

Gift in Kind 

If your former employer is a matching gift company, you can double the value of your gift. 
Please see Sara for the list of matching gift companies. 

 

 

 

 

Nelson and Audrey MacCallum 
William and Joan Mackey 
Phyllis McCauley 
The Murrell Family 
Mike O’Neal 
Al & Adell Ornstein 
Vera Powley  
Bruce and Pauline Reamer 
Nancy Rosenberg 
John Rumsey and Elizabeth Pine 
Ed and Bonnie Salem 
Horst and Elaine Schroeder 
Deanna Shifton 
Maira Zuika 
The Staff of The O’Quinn Schools 
     of Porter Gaud –   James Island 
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